MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MAY 11, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, May 11, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 28, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. That we are waiting on the lawyer before we can submit a request to Capital Outlay to request funding reimbursement for the levee on the north side of Grand Isle. 2. The levee inspection is complete and working on the inspection report. 3. Working with CPRA on money to continue the back levee and adding more breakwaters. 4. The Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters construction plans are under review. Currently scheduled to request quotes for last week in May 2022.  5. Luhr Crosby will be installing breakwaters in the gulf around June 1, 2022. 6. The lights on the bay breakwaters bid package will be sent out to contractors and get new quotes install lights, day boards and pilings. 
6. Helping Ms. Amber Robinson with HDR Engineering on the Tern Island Project. 

7. The new pump stations are shovel ready and just waiting on funding,8. A joint motion by the commissioners to approve the amend the GIS Engineering Contract to add language FEMA needs before reimbursements can be received. 
President Camardelle stated that Hurricane Season is right around the corner and we are working on adding breakwaters and levees to help secure the island. The levee commissioners went to Baton Rouge last week and attended the annual levee board conference which include meetings and speaking with Corps and elected officials. Hel also stated that he will have a meeting with Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron to get money for the new pump stations. Working on trying to get money from the Corps to help with our projects. He thanked Cassidy, Scalise, Kennedy and Graves for their help with funding. He also thanked the Governor, Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron, DNR, Ricky Templet, Marion Edwards, Jefferson Parish President and Town Officials for helping with the projects for the recovery of the island. The levee board will start to install culvers and catch basins that should help with tidal flooding.  
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the board and stated that he is still working with FEMA for Hurricane IDA and posted a position open in the port office for an Administrative Assistant Position. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:42 p.m.
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